Republic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Education

DIGOS CITY DIVISION

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

DIVISION MEMORANDUM
SGOD-2025-

To

Health and Nutrition Unit Personnel

Subject : PARTICIPATION IN BASIC TRAINING ON DIABETES IN CHILDREN AND

Date

ADOLESCENT FOR HEALTHCARE PROFESSIONALS

August 14, 2025

Attached is the letter from the Provincial Health Office — Davao del Sur regarding
the participation in Basic Training on Diabetes in Children and Adolescent for
Healthcare Professionals on August 18-20, 2025 at Big 8 Hotel, Quezon Blvd.,
Digos City, Davao del Sur.

2. This initiative seeks to sustain and enhance healthcare delivery for children and
adolescents living with type 1 diabetes. To realize this, the Department of Health,
in collaboration with Humanity & Inclusion, has launched the Changing Diabetes
in Children project.

3. In this regard, the following personnel are requested to participate in the said
activity:

a. Dr. Micah A. Fuentes — Medical Officer III
b. Frances Millicent R. Durano, RN - Nurse II

4. Travel and other incidental expenses shall be charged to local funds, in
accordance with accounting and auditing rules and regulations. Meals and
accommodation and training materials will be provided by the Humanity and
Inclusion.

5. For information and compliance is desired.
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Republic of the Philippines
PROVINCIAL HEALTH OFFICE
PROVINCE OF DAVAO DEL SUR
Lapu-Lapu St., Digos City

August 11,2025
0825070551

MELANIE P. ESTACIO, Phd, CESO VI
City Schools Division Superintendent
Digos City

Ma’am,

Non-communicable disease is one of the priority program of the Department of Health. It focuses on diseases
like Hypertension, Diabetes, Kidney problem and cancer. Under the Philippine Package for Essential Medicine
(PhilPEN), all ages 20 years and above should be assessed but we have no program that deals with those with
type 1 diabetes.

In our continued efforts to enhance the delivery of healthcare services especially among children and
adolescents living with type 1 diabetes, the Department of Health in collaboration with Humanity for Inclusion,
initiated the project Changing Diabetes in children.

In view of this, we would like to invite 1 Medical Officer and 1 School nurse from your end to a 3 days Basic
Training on Diabetes in Children and Adolescents for Healthcare Professionals on August 18-20,2025 at Big 8
Hotel, Quezon Blvd., Digos City, Davao del Sur. Meals and accommodation and training materials will be
provided by the Humanity and inclusion, while travelling allowance and other incidental expense will be charge
to sending agency subject to the usual accounting procedures.

Hoping that this request be given utmost consideration.

Thank you and God Bless.
Respectfully yours’,

JONNA A. MASONGSONG, MD, FPSMS, MAHA, MPH
Provincial Health Officer Il



